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Energy Resources Conservation


and Development Commission





In the Matter of:                           				) Docket No. 99-AFC-3


                                            				) 


Application for Certification for the       			) Motion to Disapprove or Rescind


Metcalf Energy Center [Calpine              			) the Application for Certification


Corporation and Bechtel Enterprises, Inc.]  			) of  the Metcalf Energy Center





Motion to disapprove or rescind the Application for Certification 


of the Metcalf Energy Center





   	 On  11-29-00 the city council and mayor of the City of San Jose voted unanimously to deny the proposed amendment of the City’s general plan to allow the construction of the Metcalf Energy Center (99-AFC-3). Based on the City’s denial intervenor, CARE, hereby moves that the Commission disapprove or rescind the Application for Certification of the Metcalf Energy Center. The grounds for CARE’s motion will be provided by the City of San Jose in its forthcoming correspondence to the CEC. CARE moves to disapprove or rescind the Application for Certification for the Metcalf Energy Center based on land use inconsistencies with the San Jose general plan and land use designations.


The California Supreme Court issued it decision on the Commission’s override authority in the 1985 case of "Sanoma County v. Energy Commission" were the court upheld the CEC's override authority. This is the only case law on record were this authority was challenged by a local agency, in this case a county. A careful reading of this Supreme Court opinion reveals that the Court narrowly construed this override authority's application in cases only where the CEC and the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) are involved in the siting proceedings. Since the passage of AB1890 (deregulation) the PUC no longer has jurisdiction (as generation is now private as opposed to publicly owned). Additionally, the proposed MEC will involve the annexation of territory from the County (currently zoned for agricultural use) into the City. A thorough search of case law and CEC records reveals that there is no precedent for any state agency forcing the annexation of territory by an unwilling local agency.


Honorable Commissioners, I call on you as an intervenor, President of Californians for Renewable Energy, Inc., and member of the public, to stop wasting any more of tax payer’s time and money on this project – it is dead. 


	Please give this motion your immediate attention.


�EMBED PBrush���


	Michael E. Boyd President, CARE 11-29-00
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